## **NOTE ON FIRE SAFETY WORKS AT CANADA WATER ESTATE**

As a result of concerns raised with myself and the vice-chair by the local Tenants and Resident's association in January this year, a short scrutiny review is underway on the Fire Safety Works at the Canada Water estate.

The meeting on 12 July will offer the sub-committee the opportunity to consider issues.I expect representative from the Tenants and Residents Association, Housing Department and Fire Authority to all be present.

I anticipate the main areas to be understood and explored are:

- 1. Overall contract management
- 2. Project management and the current state of the works
- 3. Quality of the works
- 4. Fire Safety Assessment and timely response
- 5. Communication between the housing department and local residents.

A copy of the written report received from the Housing Department, and the letter from the Fire Safety authority are attached to this note

Councillor Edwards Chair, Housing and Community Safety Sub-Committee